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Principal’s Message 
 

Welcome to Week 8!  
 

Parent / Teacher interviews are being held next week.  If you  
haven’t already made an appointment please see your child’s  
teacher or the office staff to make a time for either a face-to-face or 
a phone appointment. This is an important part of the learning and 
goal setting process and we would like to see 100% participation.  
 
As we move into Term 4 there will be some changes in our  
playground. I am very pleased to announce that our application to 
replace the boundary fence on the oval has been successful with the 
tender process currently taking place. In Term 4 the playground will 
be cordoned off while the new fence is erected. While this will limit 
playground options for a few weeks, in the long term it will provide 
much greater security and safety for our students.  
 
Our talented Choir led by the wonderful Mrs Rake, will be  
performing in the Cluster Choir on Thursday evening at Callaghan 
College Waratah Technology Campus. It goes from 6-7.30pm.  
 Entry is via a gold coin donation and there will be a sausage sizzle 
available from 5pm. The theme is ‘Around the World!’ – ‘…a  
musical journey of songs that evoke the adventure, romance,  
excitement and exhilaration of travel…’.  If you are able to attend 
please do so, you’ll be in for a treat!  
 
Just a reminder that all students must have a broad brimmed school 
hat for use at school.  Both for everyday use in the playground, the 
garden, sport and excursions etc. I am happy for students to wear 
beautiful bows, headbands or beanies at school, however all  
students must still wear a hat to be sunsafe, especially as the  
weather gets warmer.  

Tuesday 11th September 
Week 8—Term 3 

MAYFIELD MESSENGER CALENDAR  

Wed 12th Sept: 

Kindy 2019 Parent  
Information Session 5:30pm 

Thurs 13th Sept: 

Cluster Choir  rehearsal &  
performance at 6pm 

Fri 14th Sept: 

Kindy Transition  
9am to 10:45 

Tues 18th Sept: 

Parent/Teacher Interviews 
1/2G, 1/2T, 5/6H, 5/6P 

Wed 19th Sept: 

‘Dress like a Farmer Day” 
Gold coin donation 

 

Parent/Teacher Interviews 
KB, KH, K/1C, 4/5R 

Thurs 20th Sept: 

Parent/Teacher Interviews 
2/3B, 3/4H, 3/4B 

Fri 21st Sept: 
Kindy Transition  

9am to 10:45 



 

  
Hats are available for purchase from the office for $10 each. Please see 
our lovely office staff to purchase one.  They will also give you a texta to 
write your child’s name on the hat as soon as you’ve paid for it so it is 
less likely to go missing. 
 
Finally, please accept my apologies for the late notice however I made an 
error in last week’s newsletter with regards to our Aboriginal Education 
Team meeting. The AET will not be meeting tomorrow.  We will be 
meeting regularly in Weeks 2 and 6 each term, with additional meetings 
called for events such as our Yarn Night and NAIDOC preparations. We 
recognise that our parents, community and teachers have a range of  
other commitments to meet, and we would like our meetings to be  
purposeful, rather than just having a meeting for the sake of it.  
 
Term 4 Aboriginal Education Team meeting dates are Wednesday 24th 
October and Wednesday 21st November. We will be holding another Yarn 
Night in Term 4 to review 2018 student Personalised Learning Plans and 
set new goals for 2019. The date will be advised at the beginning of next 
term. It will also be a time to meet the teacher for the following year.  I 
look forward to seeing you then.  
 
Have a fantastic week – enjoy the sunshine! 
 
Your very proud principal, 

Robyn Christie  



Cluster Choir Performance 
The annual CLUSTER CHOIR Performance is on this 
Thursday 13th September at Waratah Technology 
High School. The senior choir will be showcasing 
their amazing singing voices.  
 
The performance begins at 6pm but I do ask for the 
choir students to meet me at the side entrance of 
the hall by 5:30pm.  I will be wearing a bright 
vest. The doors will open at 5:50pm for parents to 
enter and find a seat. We do ask for a gold coin  
donation for the event.  Looking forward to seeing 
you there. 
 

Amanda Rake 
Senior Choir Coordinator 

Sports report: 
 
“On Friday 31st August I attended 

the Regional Athletics Carnival at 

the Hunter Sports Stadium. I was 

there for the 100m sprint and the 

long jump. I first competed in 100  

m sprint and I came 3rd in my heat. 

Unfortunately I didn’t make it into 

the finals. I then competed in the 

12yr long jump. It was a really fun 

day and I even made a few new 

friends!  “ 

Violet Rothery 
 

We would like to  
congratulate Violet for 
her sporting  
achievements this year. 
You should be very 
proud of yourself! 

Canteen Update 
Just to let you know the canteen will no longer be  

selling ANZAC BISCUITS OR BANANA BREAD as they 

do not comply with canteen guidelines.   

 

We are also working on a new updated menu for 

Term 4.  It will be included in the first newsletter of 

next term as well as published on the school website 

and the Skoolbag App. 

 

Don’t forget to order your SUSHI on a Monday for 

lunch on Tuesday.  They are only $3 each and come 

in 5 delicious flavours:- 
 

       

   Teriyaki Chicken 

 Teriyaki Beef 

    California (crab)  

           Vegetarian 

Tuna & Avo 

 

Maths Enrichment Groups 
We have some very clever kids at Mayfield East 

Public School!  

 

In our Maths Enrichment group Lliam has solved 

some very tricky division problems in a very short 

time and Darby is learning the value of pi - last count 

he was up to 40 decimal places!!  Ivy has been  

learning to count in German and Brandon is exploring 

long division.  

 

They have all made up their own SMART goals which 

they are practising and exploring in our groups and  

independently at home. Keep up the wonderful work 

all of you!!  

 

Mrs Johnson 



P&C Update 
After a big month in August, the P&C is now  
focusing on fundraising events for November. 
 

Digital Media Festival: held at Callaghan  
College.  Each school hosts a food stall for this.   If 
catering/cooking/food is your thing, we are looking 
for helpers and a co-ordinator for this event.  Some 
early simple ideas are popcorn, nachos or hotpot. 
 

Fun Run:  held at the school.  This is a huge, fun 
and colourful outdoor event.  Some volunteers will 
be needed to help our co-ordinator Magda. 
 
We’d love some more keen folks to join with us in 
helping with these events.  If organising or events 
are your thing OR if you have some time and would 
love to help out at the school let us know at: 

 

mayfieldeastpandc@gmail.com OR 
via the Facebook page inbox 

 

NEXT MEETING: Tuesday 25th September @ 6pm 



 

ASSEMBLY AWARDS 








